
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Londonderry Street Naming system Task Force held a business meeting on April 7, 2010 in the 
Sunnycrest conference room of the Londonderry Town Hall.  The meeting began at 10:00 A.M. 
 
Present:  Task Force Members: Karen Marchant, Jim Bilodeau, John Vogl and Cindy McCann 
   
Meeting opened at 10:00 A.M. 
 
Anderson Lane & Anderson Circle 
 
Task force members discussed the views of residents of both streets.  
 
Motion Made by Karen Marchant that due to the historical significance of Anderson Lane, its name not be 
changed.  Seconded by John Vogl.  Motion Passed unanimously (4-0). 
 
Discussion followed about what recommended name change would be brought forward to the Council 
for Anderson Circle.  A majority of the 13 names submitted by residents of Anderson Circle did not meet 
911 guidelines or conflicted with another street name in town.  
 
Motion made by Karen Marchant to change the name of Anderson Circle to Horseshoe Lane and keep the 
existing street numbers.  Seconded by Jim Bilodeau.  Motion passed unanimously (4-0).  
 
Old Business 
 
Meeting & Field review with 911 officials scheduled for April 21, 2010 at 9:30 A.M. Meet at Sunnycrest 
Conference room. 
 
In addition to Spring Road, other roads to be discussed and or looked at are Harvey Road, Pettengill Road 
& Dan Hill Road. 
 
Jim Bilodeau advised that he had driven down Woodbine Drive and found only about 50% compliance 
with house numbering on the street. 
 
New Business 
 
Jim Bilodeau expressed concern that Task Force members did not know what penalties could be imposed 
for non compliance.  Members questioned what process could be used to ensure compliance. 
 
Cindy McCann suggested asking 911 officials what other towns do to ensure compliance. 
Karen Marchant to bring copies of applicable Town ordinances to next meeting. 
 
Jim Bilodeau advises of need to change the numbering size from 4 inches to 3 inches in the Town 
Ordinance. 
 
Jim Bilodeau suggested asking residents at future meetings if any are renter’s vs owners of  
properties requiring name or number changes.  He needs actual resident information for 911.   
 
Cindy McCann said question could be added to sign in sheet for residents at future meetings. 
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John Vogl showed a plan for a single lot off of Trolley Street in Manchester.  The lot is actually in 
Londonderry, but the only way to access it is from Trolley Street in Manchester.  John Bilodeau 
to have Fire Chief look at the plan.   
 
Karen Marchant suggested that after Spring Road, Kelly Ave be the next street to consider. 
Jim Bilodeau suggested that any street where only 1 or 2 properties were affected be considered. 
Karen Marchant to  look up West Parrish Drive and Webster Ln to see if they fit into this category. 
 
John Vogl to update large map with already completed changes. 
 
Next Meeting 
 
A workshop meeting is scheduled for April 22, 2010 at 2:00 P.M.. in the Sunnycrest Conference Room.  
 
 
Motion by Karen Marchant to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jim Bilodeau.  No discussion, motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:00 P.M. 
 
Minutes by C. McCann 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 


